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15 June, 2010. 

 

 

LLANELLI RURAL COUNCIL 

 

 

Minute Nos:  89 - 94 

 

 

At a Meeting of the RECREATION AND WELFARE COMMITTEE of the Llanelli Rural 

Council held at the Council Chamber, Vauxhall Buildings, Vauxhall, Llanelli, on Tuesday, 15 

June, 2010, at 4.45 p.m. 

 

Present:                            Cllr. C. A. Rees (Chairman) 

 

Cllrs. 
   

  T. D. Bowen T. Rh. Ifan 

    L. J. Butler  S. N. Lewis 

    M. L. Davies   A. G. Morgan 

    M. L. Evans  G. H. Wooldridge 

 

 

89.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. D. J. Davies (Cllr. T. D. Bowen deputising), 

S. L. Davies and M. J. Lewis.  

 

 

90.  MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

 

Minute No.  Councillor  Interest 

 

92  C. A. Rees  Personal and prejudicial interest – Club Captain of Five

    Roads Cricket Society undertaking building works at                                                 

    her home 

94 T. D. Bowen  Personal and prejudicial interest – Member, Trallwm 

    Hall Management Committee 

94 L. J. Butler  Personal and prejudicial interest - Chairman, Trallwm 

    Hall Management Committee 

94 G. H. Wooldridge Personal interest – Member, Trallwm Hall Management 

    Committee 

 

 

91. PROGRESS REPORT 

 

RESOLVED that the report of the Technical Services Officer on work undertaken, be noted.   
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15 June, 2010. 

 

 

92.  FIVE ROADS RECREATION GROUND – 

  DRAINAGE 

 

Cllr. C. A. Rees declared a personal and prejudicial interest in the following item as the Club 

Captain of Five Roads Cricket Society was undertaking building works at her home.  Cllr. 

Rees withdrew from the meeting before the matter was discussed. 

 

The Vice-Chairman of Committee, Cllr. L. J. Butler chaired the ensuing item. 

 

Members considered a proposal received from the Club Captain, Five Roads Cricket Society, 

that the village/cricket team would fund and undertake a small drainage project to reduce 

water ingress from the field surrounding the cricket square. 

 

A letter of appreciation was also received from the Club Captain for the works completed to 

date at the recreation ground. 

 

Following discussion, during which Members conveyed their support for the initiative, it was   

 

RESOLVED that the proposal be accepted and the letter of appreciation be noted.    

 

Cllr. Rees returned to chair the remainder of the meeting. 

 

 

93.  PONTYATES WELFARE HALL – 

  HIRE OF FACILITIES 

 

Members were circulated with a letter received from the Treasurer, Pontyates Welfare 

Association, which informed that, following submissions for payment from the Police Service 

for the use of the hall’s facilities for PACT panel meetings, the Hall Committee were 

informed that the Service did not have funding available for hire costs. 

 

It was stated that Llangyndeyrn Community Council had offered to pay 50% of said hire costs 

and a request was being made to this Council to pay the remaining 50%. 

 

Members conveyed their displeasure at the matter and stated that statutory bodies should not 

be requesting such funding.  

 

RESOLVED that the request not be acceded to. 

 

 

94.  TRALLWM AFC 

 

Cllrs. T. D. Bowen and L. J. Butler declared personal and prejudicial interests in the 

following item as Cllr. Bowen was a member, and Cllr. Butler the Chairman of the Trallwm 

Hall Management Committee.  Both members withdrew from the meeting whilst the matter 

was discussed.  Cllr. G. H. Wooldridge declared a personal interest in the matter as he was a 

member of the Trallwm Hall Management Committee, having been appointed by the Council 

to serve on the Committee in his capacity as one of the local members for the Bynea Ward. 
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15 June, 2010. 

 

 

Pursuant to Minute No. 559 (20 April, 2010), Members considered an e-mail received from 

the Assistant Secretary, Trallwm AFC, which stated that the issue regarding the condition of 

the changing rooms had been discussed at a recent meeting of the Trallwm Hall Management 

Committee.  The matter had been resolved and members of Trallwm AFC were fully 

informed of the action to be taken on reporting any damage caused. 

 

Members expressed their continued concern and, it was 

 

RESOLVED that:- 

 

(1) the condition of the changing rooms be monitored and reviewed in October 2010; 

and that 

(2) Trallwm AFC be invited to re-apply for the grant in October 2010.  

 

 

 

 

 

……………………………………... 

 

The Meeting concluded at 5.05 p.m. 

 

……………………………………… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The afore-mentioned Minutes were declared to be a true record of the proceedings and signed  

by the Chairman presiding thereat and were, on 13 July, 2010, adopted by the Council. 


